Minutes – Board Meeting – September 20, 2011
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Conference Call 8:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting included:

Al Vaughan, David Arthur, Nancy Chappell, and Gene Hart
The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.

The board voted to re-appoint Nancy for a 5 year term on the board of directors, motion by Gene, second by David, all were in favor.
Discussion ensued concerning a foundation activity to be conducted at Central’s Homecoming Football Game October 7th. The board is striving to raise awareness of the Foundation’s mission.
Al advised the board that Margaret Wright Hornbeck wishes to resign from the board of this organization. Al stated that Margaret’s reasons were related to not having enough time to devote to the effort, however; Margaret does intend to continue to assist with the planning for the Class of ’67 reunion.
Nancy motioned that Margaret’s resignation be accepted and the remainder of the vacant position’s term be filled by the appointment of Louie Love, Gene seconded. All were in favor.

The appointment of Louie will expire August 31, 2012, but may be extended by re-appointment to a five year term at that time.
The board thanks Margaret for her four years of dedicated service.
Al stated that he plans to develop a newsletter to be sent in Oct-Nov to members of the Class of ’67.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
